
SENATOR SCUT ARI SUES MAYOR OF LINDEN FOR LIBEL AND SLANDER 

The following statement was released today by Geoffrey C. Arlen, Esq. attorney for Sen. 

Nicholas P. Scutari 

"Today Senator Nicholas P. Scutari served City of Linden Mayor Derek Armstead, members of 

counsel, and the City Attorney, with notice of claim for their slanderous speech and conduct 

against the Senator. Even elected officials can be sued for libel when the statements they make 

are outright lies and are slanderous. The notice lists the Mayor personally, and in his official 

capacity. This is in response to what occurred last week when the Mayor of Linden leaked a 

letter and report, created at taxpayer's expense, attacking Senator Scutari based on complete 

fabrications and lies that Mayor Armstead knows to be untrue. These actions resulted in false 

news reports that the Senator somehow received money from the City of Linden to which he was 

not entitled. 

This report is completely inaccurate and false and was based solely on hearsay and non-factual 

assumptions. This bogus report was not based on the City's own written Ordinances and policies. 

A simple review of these documents and statements from any parties familiar with the Law 

Department, would prove that this report was a pre-ordained political hit job by the Mayor 

against his political rival. The report fails to do the very basic research of reviewing the terms 

and responsibilities of the employment. It even gets the job title wrong. It is completely clear 

that these are inaccurate statements and complete fabrications utilized only to slander the Senator 

and produce news stories based on complete lies which the Mayor hopes will increase his 

chances in the next election against Senator Scutari. 

Mayor Armstead has repeatedly wasted City of Linden taxpayer dollars for his own political gain 

and this slanderous conduct continues his pattern of abuse. This type of act, and these continuing 

acts exhibited by Mayor Armstead, have continued to cost the taxpayers monies. Earlier this year 

the Mayor illegally denied Mr. Paul Coates the 8th Ward council seat, who was the rightfully 

chosen individual. The matter was decided by a court of law and Mr. Coates was seated. This 

brazen action by Mayor Armstead cost the City of Linden hundreds of thousands of dollars in 

legal fees. Unfortunately, Mayor Armstead' s actions continues to waste money and resources of 

the taxpayers of Linden even more. 

Senator Scutari has worked tirelessly over his 25-year career, establishing a reputation and 

character that is above reproach in Union County, in Trenton, and as a local lawyer in Linden. 

We will not allow Mayor Armstead to destroy it with this character assassination." 










